
Last day of school for girls - Monday 13 December
 (Finish @ 3pm)
Last day of school for boys - Tuesday 14 December 
(Finish @ 2pm 
 
As 2021 draws to a close I would like to thank both our staff and
the Board of Trustees for the commitment they have shown to the
education of your children during these difficult times. Our school is
very lucky to have such professional teachers who set high
standards for both themselves and their students!

Year 8 Graduation and Prizegiving
Year 8 students who are on site next week (Girls - Monday and
Boys - Tuesday) will receive their Graduation certificate from their
teacher. On Thursday 16th December, Graduation Certificates can
be collected from the School Office between 9.30am and 2.30pm.
Please ensure you follow all social distancing measures (wear a
mask, scan the QR code and maintain a 2m distance from others) if
you are coming on site.

We are planning something special for Prizegiving for next Monday
and Tuesday however it has to be within the school context. We
have to maintain the current social distancing rules and school
bubbles which means unfortunately parents and whanau will not be
able to attend. 

Blockhouse Bay
Intermediate School
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Happy
Holidays!
A R O H A N U I  F R O M

B H B I !

2022 start date: 
Tuesday 8th February 
We encourage all students to be at school by 8:30am
Year 7’s to the Hall and Year 8’s to the main court (TBC).
School office opens on the 1st February 2022 at 8am.




CONGRATULATIONS
TO OUR GRADUATING

YEAR 8'S -
THE BEST OF LUCK AT
YOUR CHOSEN HIGH

SCHOOL!



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S +  E N R O L M E N T S
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cont...

We are hoping it will still be a special moment for the prize winners and are keeping it a surprise
from them.

Farewells
It is with sadness we farewell the following teachers, we will miss them all and appreciate the
time and effort they have put into teaching our students. We acknowledge the contribution they
have all made so willingly to our school. 

We wish them all the best for next year:
Charlie Hammond Rm 16:  Leaves us to explore other career opportunities.
Helen Martel Rm 13:  Will be on maternity leave. We wish them well with the new bub.
Alanah Kraay Rm 21: Will be on maternity leave with her first bundle of joy, congratulations.
Sarah Tonge Pounamu Rm: Leaves us to take up another opportunity, we wish her well.

School Uniform for The New Year
Uniform is available from NZ Uniforms 7 Rata Street New Lynn, phone 9720272.
Christmas hours closed from the 24/12/2021 – until the 5th January 2022. Shop hours Mon – Fri
9am – 4pm and Sat 9am – 3.30pm.

Support Your School - 2022 Stationery Ordering
To make going 'Back to School' easy for you we have the Warehouse Stationery with our list
online under lists on the website www.warehousestationery.co.nz. OfficeMax also have our
stationery list on their website.

Happy Holidays!
Michael Malins
Principal
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